Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of Warcop Parish Council
Held on Thursday 23rd May 2019
In Warcop Village Hall

At 7.00 pm
PRESENT:
Councillors Keetley, Deighton, Allen, Wass and Harrison
ALSO PRESENT:  Clerk Mrs Strong and 1 member of the public 
	01/0519
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Councillor Fell
	ACTION

	02/0519
	ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN
It was proposed by Councillor Wass and seconded by Councillor Allen that Councillor Keetley be elected as Chairman for the forthcoming year.  Councillor Keetley accepted and signed the declaration of office.

	

	03/0519
	ELECTION OF VICE-CHAIRMAN
It was proposed by Keetley and seconded by Councillor Allen that Councillor Wass be elected to continue as Vice-Chairman for the forthcoming year.  Councillor Wass accepted.
	

	04/0519
	FINANCE

The council agreed to make the annual donation to the rush bearing committee of £100 and will also continue to support the village hall, but with a specific item of equipment or project in mind.

	

	05/0519
	MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
These were read and signed as an accurate record of the last annual general meeting.
	

	06/0518
	CHAIRMANS REPORT

· Sadly the PC said goodbye to Amanda Daldry who was busy with other things and then emigrating!  We thank her for her hard work and commitment to the PC.
· We also goodbye to John Heron who has decided to step down after many years as a parish councillor including being a chair.  We shall miss his wisdom, wit and guidance and we thank him for his many years of dedicated service.

· As chair, on behalf of the whole PC I would also like to thank the many residents who volunteer their time and energy to cutting grass, strimming, painting railings or collecting litter when out on walks.  It would be great if even more could help out in this way.

· We have now created a Woodland Burial area in the cemetery with a sign and a hedge.  A gate will be fitted later.  Sadly, Bob Laidlaw was the first person to be buried there, but also very fitting as he and Enid had been the originators of the idea.

· We have plans to make improvements to the cemetery including a new water butt, waste bin and handrail on the slope to the entrance.

· We have agreed to purchase a 4th defibrillator to be located in the disuses BT telephone box in the centre of Warcop.

· We improved the village green in Warcop via a £15,000 flood grant with new fencing, new bridge, benches and picnic tables and 2 lectern-style information boards.  The path on the far side of the beck is to be improved.

Improvements

· We purchased 5 recycled planters to share between Sandford, Warcop and Bleatarn.

· We continue to cut the grass in the parish with the help of a team of volunteers, although this could still improve with a planned rota.  Lack of use/storage of the Sandford ride on mower is a concern.

· We have set up an annual churchyard and cemetery maintenance fund to allow for repairs to fallen trees, tree maintenance and other required work on a rolling programme.

· Last September the PC established a weekly mini bus link service on Fridays to the 563 Penrith bus to Appleby.  Passenger numbers are low and there is a risk that the service will end in August when it is next reviewed.  There are plans for possible extensions to the service including pick-ups at other villages.

· The PC purchased and fitted a new noticeboard for Bleatarn.

· Plans to fence the pond at Sandford for safety reasons although the PC is happy to support any volunteer groups in cleaning up the pond or applying for grants.

· Improve the area near Warcop bus shelter by laying paving stones.

· Purchased more dog fouling signs for the parish and provided or moved litter bins to address the problem.

Influence

· Worked as a pressure group to help Sandford achieve superfast broadband which we are pleased to say has now arrived and residents are signing up with their providers.

· Worked with Highways England and other pressure groups to improve safety on the A66 and to expedite the dualling of our section of road as soon as possible.  It looks like the A66 will be dualled in the coming years and the PC and local residents and landowners must have their say during this consultation.

· The PC has worked to find a resolution to The Chamley Arms with the developer and prospective buyers/leasers with the hope of some success, although nothing has been finalised as yet.

· Developed a parish action plan to guide our work.

· Attend the annual MOD liaison committee with other PCs

· Represented the parish on the Friends of Eden Valley Public Transport Group.

· We decided to end our involvement in the Sandford Village Institute Charity and handing the issue back to the re-formed Management Committee.  The PC will help if the charity obtains the deeds, but concern remains over the uninsured building in the parish.

Decisions

· We regularly consider EDC planning applications and approve, comment or oppose as appropriate.

· We have adopted footway lighting from EDC.

· We support Warcop Parish Hall financially as it serves our community well and by applying for planning permission to extend storage in the hall for example

· The PC represents the views of the community regarding Appleby horse fair and taken appropriate action for improvements in conjunction with the police and MASC group

· Represented the views of the parish opposing the MOD’s plan to de-register the common land on Warcop Fell, although that decision went against the local parishes overall.

I would like to thank all my fellow parish councillors for their support and hard work and also special thanks to our clerk Heidi Strong who keeps everything running smoothly.

	

	07/0519
	DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

The date for the next schedule annual general meeting is confirmed as

May 2020
Meeting closed at 7.30pm
Chairman …………………………………

Date ……………………………………….
	


PAGE  
28.1.16 page 1


